
   
 

   
 

 SCORP (Standing Committee On Human Rights 

and Peace)  
 

The concept of human rights is a very broad topic. In our actions, we focus on promoting 
such values as empathy, respect for other people or selfless help to those in need. We draw 

the attention of society (not only academic) to the issues of refugees and protection of peace, 
to situations and places where human rights are not respected. 

 

We read We help 

We read We help is an action during which we visit children in hospitals and try to make 
their time there more pleasant. During the classes, we read fairy tales, color, paint, paste, 

make plasticine and much more.  

 

Dreamy Post 

Dreamy Mail is an action for people who like to draw and want to devote their time to 
sending some joy to chronically ill children. During the meetings, we make cards with the 
favorite motifs of small patients with our own hands, to send them later by mail. Dreamy 

Post is also a great opportunity to meet new people and talk about interesting topics, there is 
always a relaxed and open atmosphere here. This is a great way to get away from learning 
and have a good time. Or maybe you personally know a child in a difficult situation who 

would be happy with colored cards? Here we are able to implement such a project.  

 

Senior's Time 

The project is addressed to the elderly. We rely on education, activation and integration of 
seniors through pro-health presentations, spending time together and cooperation with 

students of medical universities. During the classes, we will explain seniors the most popular 
diseases they face, we will spend time on conversations and art works. As part of the Senior’s 

Time, for special occasions such as Christmas or Easter, we organize themed events.  

 

Avenue of Stars 

It is an action during which we visit kindergartens and primary schools, bringing children 
closer to the figures of the Stars. Who can become a star? A doctor, a nurse, a paramedic, and 

many others. The lessons are attended by people who talk about a given profession and the 
Star herself, which children can see up close and ask her questions. The project aims to 

broaden the horizons of children, familiarizing them with the image of people whose help 
they may one day need.  

 

Let's Touch Diversity 

Let's Touch Diversity is an action that has many views. It can take the form of presentations 
of people from other countries and be addressed to children and young people. It can be 

intended for students and aimed at learning to move in a wheelchair on the streets of Lublin. 
The goal is to show how diverse people live around us and get to know the unknown. 

 



   
 

   
 

Letter Writing Marathon 

Amnesty International project, in which we are involved in November and December, mainly 
around December 10, mostly during SCORP Week. The Letter Writing Marathon began in 
Poland in 2011 and since then many countries have been fighting together to ensure that 

people, unjustly convicted, regain their freedom. The idea is very simple: at the university, in 
cafes, in schools, we write letters and encourage as many people as possible to do so. In these 
letters, we demand human rights be respected in countries where they are violated, then the 

letters are sent to the authorities of countries where human rights are not respected. The 
action brings visible results, prisoners obtain better conditions for serving their sentence or 

go free. 

 

Medics for Africa 

A year-round campaign aimed at bringing closer the problems of health care in low-income 
countries, the epidemiology of tropical diseases or volunteering health care workers in 

Africa, but also on other continents.  

 

DAPHNE 

DAPHNE is a project where women are at the centre. Its main goal is to stop violence against 
women, raise their self-esteem, show solutions in difficult life situations. On the other hand, 

we educate students about how to identify victims of violence, how to have a conversation 
with them and how to help. The action can be conducted in many ways - lectures, workshops, 

e.g. self-defense, meetings and classes gathering women from different backgrounds.  

 

Youth Among Rights 

During this project, we educate students of primary schools about children's rights. The 
action can take place in a school, hospital, common room, community center, etc. After a 

short presentation of the material, we move on to discussions, tasks, competitions to interest 
the youngest as much as possible in such an important topic of their rights.  

 

Teddy Bear Under the Hospital Christmas Tree 

A large action, which helps to collect funds tfor Children's Clinical Hospital in Lublin. The 
main events of the action are the auction of christmas baubles decorated by univeristy’s 

tutors, a charity football tournament which students’ organizations from our university take 
part in and also kermesses. At the events, we also collect teddy bears for CCH charges. At the 
beginning of December, the action crowns the "procession of fairy-tale characters" in CCH. 

 

Let's talk about Violence 

A new year-round campaign to educate primary schools’ students about violence. During the 
classes, we teach the youngest what violence is, what are its types, how to recognize it and 

provide them with knowledge on how and to whom to report a situation in which they 
themselves have experienced or witnessed violence. 

 

 Reuse it or lose it! #zerowasteproject 



   
 

   
 

Project where the possibilities of various events are enormous. Creative actions and events 
related to the ideology of the zero waste movement are an ideal place for the development of 

people interested in the topic of caring for our planet, thanks to the reduction of 
consumerism. As part of the campaign, thematic webinars and workshops promoting the 

idea of less waste life are held.  

 

Invisible  

Homeless and poor people are often socially stigmatized, so it is important for future health 
care workers to treat them without prejudice, to bear in mind the equality and right to 

medical care for all people, and to do not agree on discrimination. The project deals 
primarily with emergency aid, organizing collections of clothes, hygiene products, food and 

medicines, as well as promoting pro-health behaviors and directing to places where help can 
be obtained, such as canteens or shelters for the homeless. 

 

 

We warmly invite you to join our events and projects as a coordinator, as well as a volunteer! 

If you have any questions or ideas, contact me: 

 

Barbara Krupska - LORP  

Local Officer on Human Rights and Peace 

e-mail: lorp@lublin.ifmsa.pl 
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